








Drexel University College of Medicine 
In the tradition of Woman’s Medical College of Pennsylvania and Hahnemann Medical College 

June 23, 2011 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: 

RE: Letter of Recommendation for Marlin E. Buckley 

This letter confirms that we would recommend you, Marlin E. Buckley, as 
a consultant in Construction costs, investigations, and remediation 
recommendations.  Our experience in working together with you on a major 
construction project at Drexel University, in Philadelphia, PA is the basis for this 
reference.  The project is a major initiative for Drexel.  It is a highly complex, 
LEED Gold certified research building that will serve Drexel for many years to 
come.

 You exhibited true concern and interest and responded promptly at job 
meetings and on request to speaking with me.  You provided our firm with a 
timely report that provided valuable recommendations to improve the efficiency 
and effectiveness of how we process our change order request, and applications 
for payments.  These recommendations will enable Drexel to control costs and 
better manage cash flow. 

Your expert knowledge of building construction and your awareness of 
costs allowed Drexel to make appropriate decisions regarding the corrective work 
that the contractor was required to do, and to retain the appropriate retainage 
until the work was properly complete. 

 We thank you for your efforts, and have no hesitation in providing this 
letter to you. 

Very truly yours, 

James K. Seaman, Ph.D., CPA, CIA 

Vice President, Internal Audit and Management Consulting Services 







COLUMBUS

CONSTRUCTION

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

1930 S. 25TH Street, Philadelphia, PA   19145       215-531-9084    215-531-9094  fax 

January 7, 2010 

Marlin E. Buckley 
Managing Principal 
Marlin E. Buckley, P.C. 
360 East Elm Street 
Conshohocken, PA  19428 

Dear Marlin: 

I wanted to commend you on behalf of Columbus Construction for your outstanding help to us in 
bidding The SEPTA R-7 Line project.  As with most of the recent government stimulus funded 
projects in this region, the competition was fierce.  We were the successful bidder within a tight 
margin to the second bidder. We have met with the project administrators at SEPTA, and they are 
satisfied we provided a complete, competent bid.  We expect a notice to proceed by the end of the 
month.

We look forward to continuing our work with you during the construction phase of the project.  Your 
CPM scheduling skills will be needed to fulfill the SEPTA contract requirements in managing the 
project, and to insure timely receipt of the progress payments. 

As we have in the past, I’m sure we will continue to work together in the future. 

Thanks again for your help.

Sincerely

COLUMBUS CONSTRUCTIO, LLC. 

BY:____________________________________
 Don McLaughlin 
  Director of Operations 








